Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

tanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 scline@wwntbm.com

June 13, 2018

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers.

It has been a number of months since we have written to you concerning Solid Rock Baptist Church. We apologize for that! We have been busy, but we want you to know that we haven't forgotten your faithful support of this church plant.

We just want to bring you up to date on several items of the ministry here. Since we began a full schedule of services in our first full year, I have been teaching the adult Sunday School class in addition to preaching all the services. A month or so ago I asked one of our men if he would take the Sunday School hour. He agreed and now is doing a good job.

Just last week some of our men got together to provide a "handicap ramp" for one of the formerly faithful families who could no longer come to church because of his needing a wheel chair. We also have seen this month one of our young ladies graduate from Massanutten Technical Center in nursing. She still has to pass her State Board Exam.

We are also using a part of your support to help support the national pastor of the Majuro Independent Baptist Church in the Marshall Islands. He has been under supported for some years.

We are still meeting in the school building. It works well for regular services, but one major drawback is that we can only meet on Sundays and Wednesday nights. Therefore we cannot plan other meetings or activities. We do have a place for children's Sunday School classes but no place to set up a nursery. We would love to find a permanent location as the Lord provides.

Again to each of you, thank you so much for your standing with us in support and prayer. PEACHING TH

In Christian love, tanley and Marvine Cline

